
1. Can the Council’s traffic cameras make video recordings? 
No, recordings are not possible. 
 
2. Does the Council have mobile traffic cameras? 
No, the Council does not operate mobile traffic cameras. 
 
3. On which dates was the traffic in Aldbourne Avenue and Ramsbury Drive 
surveyed in October 2024? 
Aldbourne Avenue and Ramsbury Drive were surveyed on 16th, 17th and 19th 
October 2024. 
 
4. On each day, how many vehicles travelled from the junction of Ramsbury 
Drive with Wilderness Drive to the junction of Aldbourne with Wokingham Road 
and vice versa in less than 6 minutes? 
 

Based upon Site 1 being Aldbourne Avenue and Site 2 being Ramsbury Drive, the 
following data was received. 
 

Date Travel Direction Vehicle Count* Total 
 
 

16/10/2024 
S1 Entry, S1 Exit 
S1 Entry, S2 Exit 
S2 Entry, S1 Exit 
S1 Entry, S2 Exit 

11 
104 
122 
16 

 
 

253/371 

 
 

17/10/2024 
S1 Entry, S1 Exit 
S1 Entry, S2 Exit 
S2 Entry, S1 Exit 
S1 Entry, S2 Exit 

13 
192 
50 
8 

 
 

263/384 

 
 

19/10/2024 
S1 Entry, S1 Exit 
S1 Entry, S2 Exit 
S2 Entry, S1 Exit 
S1 Entry, S2 Exit 

11 
99 
51 
11 

 
 

172/291 

*[number of cars which entered and exited the sites under 6 minutes] 
 
5. Are the Council enforcing The Wokingham District Council (Aldbourne Avenue, 
Ramsbury Drive and The Knapp, Earley) (Prohibition of vehicles (except for access) 
Order 2005 in any way? 
No, the Council does not have powers to enforce this TRO currently. Enforcement 
needs to be undertaken in line with legislation and evidence held securely. 


